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Inside this issue: Hi Everyone! 

 
Welcome to the March edition of the Band’s newsletter! 

 

The Band continues to work hard on the test piece for the area 

contest which comes up in a few weeks time. In this issue you 

will read all there is to know about the contest (plus a bit more 

besides!). We know that the Band will do their best to perform 

well and we send our best wishes to our local friends at Olney 

Brass and MK Brass and hope they also give a good account of 

themselves in their respective sections  We will of course have a 

full report on the contest in next month’s Bugle.  

 

Following that the first concert of the year will be in St. James 

Church on Saturday 23rd April, more details on this next month. 

 

As always, I welcome any contributions towards future issues of 

the Newsletter. 
 

Sarah-Jayne 

 
PS: Check out page 10 of this issue for a chance to win an Easter 

Egg! 

Notice Board 
 
 
 We congratulate Alice and Steve on the arrival of twin boys, Henry Stephen Robert who 

weighed in at 6lb 1oz and William George John 6lb 13oz.  
 
 We send our best wishes to the Musical Director’s wife Liz as she recovers at home from her 

recent operation. 
 
 eMail received from Chris Collinge after last month’s issue was published: 
  

ά¢Ƙŀƴƪǎ ŦƻǊ ǘƘƛǎ - really enjoyed reading about the history and the response by the lady from 
Zimbabwe to your Christmas morning playing - but what was she doing out by the war 
memorial at 6 am on Christmas morning??? 
Much love to you all 
/ƘǊƛǎέ 
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The Nationals are the brass bands equivalent of the football league – a first-past-the-post Championship 
involving some 600 bands in eight Regional qualifying heats staged up and down the UK, plus two Finals 
events.  The Brass Band Championships are split into five sections –Championship, 1st, 2nd, 3rd and 4th 
sections with eight qualifying regions in the UK. These are the London and Southern Counties Region, the 
Midlands, the North of England, the North West. Scotland, Wales, the West of England and Yorkshire. 
Depending upon the number of bands entered into each section in each region, the top two, three and 
sometimes four placed bands qualify for a place in the ‘Finals’, held in the autumn each year. The Lower 
Section Finals, showcasing sections 1 – 4, are held at the Centaur in Cheltenham in September, and the 
Championship Section Final is held in London’s prestigious Royal Albert Hall, in October. The first four 
bands in the Championship Section Final secure automatic entry for the following year’s equivalent event 
and the results of the Regional Championships not only determine the bands that qualify for an invitation 
to the National Finals, but also their grading for the following year’s Regional Championships. As in 
football, all players taking part in the Contest must be registered to play and may only compete with the 
band that holds their Registration. It is the responsibility of the band secretary to apply to the relevant 
registry for the necessary registration documentation and to comply with the Registry Rules and 
procedures. A player may play with only one band in any one series of Regional Championships. 
 
Bradwell Silver Band compete in the London and Southern Counties region which includes bands from 
Norfolk, Suffolk, Essex, Kent, East & West Sussex, Buckinghamshire, Bedfordshire, Hertfordshire, London, 
Cambridgeshire,  Surrey, Oxfordshire and  Berkshire. 
 
The 2016 London & Southern Counties Region of the National Brass Band Championships of Great Britain 
will be taking place in the salubrious surroundings of the Stevenage Arts and Leisure Centre over the 
weekend of March 19th/20th. The 4th section is being held in the Main Hall, all other sections will be 
performing in the Gordon Craig Theatre. 
 
 

National Brass Band Championships of Great Britain 
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The sections are being held as follows:  
 

 
 
Players of competing bands will each receive a ticket which entitles them for entry to listen to the other 
bands in their section only. For non-players the admission prices are Adult £11.50, Over 60s and under 
16s £9.50.  
Light refreshments are available during the day in the Arts & Leisure Centre, However the management 
advises that only food purchased on the premises will be allowed to be consumed in the 
Restaurant/Cafeteria area. Stevenage Shopping centre is very close by and has the usual selection of fast 
food outlets.  
 
 
 

The Test Piece 
 
The music selected for the 4th Section Brass Band Regional Championships of Great Britain for 2016 is 
“The Journal of Phileas Fogg” by Peter Graham. The piece was originally commissioned in 2012 by Dr 
Nicholas Childs for the National Children's Brass Band of Great Britain and first performed by them in that 
year. Peter Graham was inspired by Jules Verne's epic work, 'Around the World in Eighty Days' and used 
elements as the outline for a series of adventures recorded in an imaginary diary by the hero of the story, 
Phileas Fogg.  

Section  Date  Adjudicators  

   

Championship Sunday 20th March (pm) Stephen Roberts & Ewan Easton 

1st Saturday 19th March (pm) Mark Wilkinson & Paul Norley 

2nd Saturday 19th March (am) Stephen Roberts & Dave Lancaster 

3rd Sunday 20th March (am) Mark Wilkinson & Dave Lancaster 

4th Sunday 20th March Paul Norley & Phil Littlemore 

National Brass Band Championships of Great Britain 
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For our 10 minute musical journey we start off in London on 1st October 1872. The opening is very similar 
to “A London Celebration”-  written by the same composer and performed by us on a number of 
occasions - with church bells punctuating the hustle and bustle of the capital city. Phileas takes the boat 
and train to arrive in Paris where on October 5th he passes (or maybe goes inside) the Moulin Rouge as 
the Can-Can is being performed. Five days on he has reached Moscow with music strongly reminiscent of 
the famous Russian folk song Katushka. Two days later he is in the steppes of Central Russia and manages 
to get himself chased by Cossacks. Happily for our story  he escapes without harm and October 20th sees 
him enjoying Vienna at night with a waltz that so typifies the city. On November 1st he has reached 
Seville, the capital of southern Spain’s Andalusia region and a hotbed for flamenco dance. He is a 
spectator at a bull fight with shouts of ole and then watches an energetic dance complete with castanets. 
 
November 10th finds Phileas on an unspecified sea voyage which is captured perfectly with Lady Stewart’s 
Air. Similar in style to the theme from the Onedin Line for those old enough to remember it, Lady 
Stewart’s Air was commissioned as a separate piece of music by David King on behalf of the Federation of 
Australasian Brass Bands. It is a tribute to Lady Adrienne Stewart, a long-standing supporter, promoter, 
fund-raiser and patron of most arts organizations in New Zealand and has strong links with the brass 
band community in both New Zealand and Australia. It is published as a standalone piece of music but 
the composer also included this in the test piece.  December 5th sees Phileas’s final circumnavigation by 
sea when foreign lands are evoked before arriving back in London on 21st December with many rich 
memories of his trip.  
 
The music is tuneful and melodic, not something you can always say about test pieces. The skilful use of 
the different styles of music let you know exactly which country you are in. No doubt the adjudicators will 
already have decided what aspects they are particularly looking for in the performances and I do not 
them envy them the task of listening to 19 renditions and then placing them in a precise order of merit.  
 
 
 

About the Composer 
 
Peter Graham was born in Scotland and is one of the leading composers for brass band. He studied music 
at Edinburgh and London Universities (Goldsmiths’ College) and gained a PhD in composition. 
His music for brass and wind is performed across the globe. Awards include the American Bandmasters 
Association/Ostwald Award for Original Composition. Peter’s music for brass has also been arranged for 
various ensembles, from fanfare orchestras of the Benelux countries to marching bands of the USA. He 
has held posts as Music Associate with the Black Dyke Band (1997–2004), and as composer-in-residence 
with Her Majesty's Coldstream Guards Band. He lives in Cheshire and is currently Professor of 
Composition at the University of Salford, specialising in arranging and composing for the brass and wind 
band line-up. 

National Brass Band Championships of Great Britain 

https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/PhD
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Fanfare_orchestra
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Coldstream_Guards
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/University_of_Salford
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The Adjudicators 
 
Paul Norley & Phil Littlemore 
 
Paul has been a professional military musician for over thirty years and is currently Musical Director of 
the Band of the Brigade of Ghurkhas having previously been in charge of the Band of the Kings Division.  
He is an experienced adjudicator and this year will be judging two sections in our region as well as two in 
the Midlands.  
 
Phillip first picked up the cornet in the South Cheshire town of Sandbach, base of the well known Fodens 
Brass Band. Joining them in 1981 at age 14, Phillip spent four years there before winning a place at the 
Guildhall School of Music, where he studied trumpet. After graduating Phillip worked for Boosey & 
Hawkes Music Publishers and later The Guinness Book of World Records in their Marketing Departments. 
At this time he played with a number of bands in the London area, including both Regent Brass and 
Redbridge on Principal Cornet. Phillip moved his banding ties back to the North by signing for the BNFL 
(Leyland) Band between September 1993 and the summer of 1996. It was at this time that Phillip began 
his conducting career, firstly with Brent Brass, whom he led to victory in the fourth section National Finals 
in 1997, followed by the Luton Band, and then Regent Brass. After some time away from the stick, in April 
2006 he accepted the Musical Director's position with Ware Brass, a position he has continued to hold 
until the present time. He has also been the Musical Director at St. Albans City Band. In his business life, 
Phillip most recently worked as Marketing Director for Faber Music and is now a freelance marketing 
consultant as well as being Director of his own music publishing company, Timbercroft Publishing 
 through which he brings new composers to the brass band and wind band worlds, as well as enabling 
him to bring arrangements of his own to the brass band scene. Phillip will also be adjudicating the West 
of England regional contest.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

<a href="http://cliparts.co/clipart/3179600">cliparts.co</a> 

National Brass Band Championships of Great Britain 
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The Entrants 

 

 
 
 
Because of the large number of entries in this section the draw for order of play will be spilt, with the first 
half taking place at 10:30 a.m. and the second 12:30 p.m.  Bradwell will be in the second half and we 
expect that this will allow us to have a rehearsal at the school before setting off to Stevenage. We will be 
going by coach and there will be some spare seats if anyone wants to bring family or friends but you will 
need to let Robin know beforehand.  
 

 Abbey Brass (Abingdon) 

 Betteshanger Colliery Welfare 

 Bletchington Silver 

 Bradwell Silver 

 Brighton & Hove City 

 Castleton 

 City of Norwich 

 Cottenham 

 Crystal Palace 

 Hadstock 

 Letchworth Garden City 

 North London Brass 

 Pangbourne and District Silver 

 Royston Band 

 Snowdown Colliery 

 Wantage Academy Brass 

 Watford Band 

 Witney Town 

 Woodbridge Excelsior  

National Brass Band Championships of Great Britain 
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Hints for Performing  
 
Most of our players have experience at playing in a contest and will know what to expect. Some will have 
developed their own routine for getting ready to play and these are a few hopefully useful tips drawn 
from various sources to help us prepare and be ready for the actual performance.  
As soon as you have been through the registration process make sure your instrument is kept warm. 
When you go on to the stage stay calm and confident. Get comfortable, adjust the height of the stand if 
necessary and have your music ready to start playing. If you are sharing a stand make sure you can see 
the music and the conductor.  
Nerves are the biggest problem we have to contend with when performing. It is perfectly natural but 
there are ways to cope and minimise the impact on your playing. It is very helpful to be aware of what 
being nervous will do to you, physically. When we are nervous our system releases extra adrenalin, so our 
heart rate increases, we may sweat, feel shaky, and so feel tense. Because of this extra adrenalin we 
sense time differently than we would do normally, so everything seems to take longer. It is important to 
be aware of this, and to consciously slow yourself down so you play at the tempo you’ve been practising 
at. A few deep and slow breaths before you start will help to calm you down, and also helps you focus on 
what you are doing. Sing in your head the first few bars exactly how you want them to sound.  
 
For those of you who are using mutes, make sure you can get to them easily and without making any 
noise. If you have a quick mute change, notate it on your part and have the mute ready for a fast, smooth 
and noiseless change. Percussionists need to be equally careful that sticks and beaters are not allowed to 
roll around when not in use.  
 
 

5ƻƴΩǘ ƳŀƪŜ ŀ ōƛƎ ŘŜŀƭ ƻŦ ŜƳǇǘȅƛƴƎ ǿŀǘŜǊΦ 5ƻ ƛǘ ǉǳƛŎƪƭȅ ŀƴŘ ǉǳƛŜǘƭȅΦ !ƴŘ ƴŜǾŜǊ Řƻ ƛǘ ǿƘƛƭŜ 
ƻǘƘŜǊǎ ŀǊŜ ǇƭŀȅƛƴƎΦ Lǘ Ŏŀƴ ōŜ ŘƛǎǘǊŀŎǘƛƴƎ ǎƻ ōŜ ŘƛǎŎǊŜŜǘΦ ¸ƻǳ ŘƻƴΩǘ ƘŀǾŜ ǘƻ ōƭƻǿ ŀ 
tremendous amount of air through an instrument to clear the water.  
 
 
Most players tend to remember only the bad parts of the performance. Reserve your judgment until you 
hear a recording or have had a chat with a colleague. You remember the bad because it was unexpected, 
it jarred your concentration, and it implanted itself in your memory. The good flew by mostly unnoticed 
because it came out just as you expected it to, that is, just the way you practiced it.  
You have spent weeks in rehearsal and have voluntarily given up the best part of a day for a performance 
on stage lasting a little more than ten minutes. Go out and enjoy it. Whatever happens the sun will still 
come up tomorrow! 

National Brass Band Championships of Great Britain 
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Sadly it would seem that we have lost one of the most colourful of the Band’s usual summer 
engagements. It has been announced by the de Havilland Moth Club HQ that the 2015 Moth Rally at 
Woburn Abbey was to be the last. The effort to run the Rally by a small organising team operating all year 
round is considerable and most of them are not in their first flush of youth. The financial stakes were 
becoming huge and income is dependent on public attendance which has not been great. Finally, the 
weather plays a very big part both in aeroplane and public attendance. Whereas Moth Rallies of old were 
mostly blessed with fine weather and light winds, more recently the weather has been changeable to say 
the least with whole days were lost in 2013 and 2014. 
 
2015 saw a return to the more traditional ‘Woburn Weather’ and they had a good time celebrating the 
30th event of its kind, the 40th anniversary of the de Havilland Moth Club and the 90th anniversary of the 
first flight of the first Moth. The organising team now feel it is time to stop. 
For the future the plan is to organise something, somewhere, on a much less ambitious scale and 
investigation of the prospect is already under way. It addition it may well see the return of a Charity 
Flying event now that the rules have been reassessed. 
 
 
 
Musical Director Brian Keech posted the following comment on the Moths at Woburn Facebook page: 
 

ά.ǊŀŘǿŜƭƭ {ƛƭǾŜǊ .ŀƴŘ ƘŀǾŜ ŦŜƭǘ ƘƻƴƻǳǊŜŘ ǘƻ ōŜ ǇŀǊǘ ƻŦ ǘƘƛǎ ǿƻƴŘŜǊŦǳƭ ŜǾŜƴǘ ŦƻǊ Ƴŀƴȅ 
Years. We thank Stuart and all his team for all their hard work in organising such a 
ŦŀƴǘŀǎǘƛŎ ŜǾŜƴǘέΦ 

No More Moths At Woburn 
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Future Engagements 

MARCH  

Saturday 19th March Final Rehearsal for Area Contest TBC 

Sunday 20th March Area Contest - Stevenage  

APRIL  

Saturday 23rd April Spring Concert - St James Church 7:30pm 

MAY  

Monday 2nd May May Day @ The Mill 1:00-2:00pm 

Sunday 15th May Cosgrove Park 12:00-3:00pm 

JUNE  

Sunday 5th June Big Lunch - Stony Stratford TBC 

Sunday 12th June Milton Keynes Museum TBC pm 

JULY  

Sunday 3rd July Grove House Bandstand - Dunstable 3:00-4:45pm 

Saturday 9th July New Bradwell School Carnival TBC 

Sunday 10th July Ironbridge Brass Festival ALL DAY 

Sunday 24th July Patronal Service - St James Church TBC am 

Monday 25th July to Monday 15th August – Summer Break  

SEPTEMBER  

Saturday 17th September Sam & Jamesõs Wedding  

OCTOBER  

Saturday 8th October Autumn Concert - St James Church 7:30pm 

DECEMBER  

Saturday 10th December Newport Pagnell Singers TBC 

Saturday 17th December Christmas Concert - St James Church 7:30pm 

Sunday 18th December Christmas Concert - Stantonbury WMC TBC pm 
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Contacts 

Chairperson: James Lawrie chairman@bradwellband.co.uk 

Secretary: Robin Allen secretary@bradwellband.co.uk 

Treasurer: Karen Wilson treasurer@bradwellband.co.uk 

Librarian: Sam Allen - 

Musical Director: Brian Keech md@bradwellband.co.uk 

Publicity Officer: Steph Chappell press@bradwellband.co.uk 

Newsletter Editor: Sarah-Jayne Edwards sj.cc23@gmail.com 

Webmaster: Fraser Cousins fras@sky.com 

Quartermaster Jemma Day - 

Website: www.bradwellband.co.uk 

Easter Is Coming... 
 
So who spotted the random Easter Egg image on one of the pages in this issue? 
(If not, go back and have a look for it!!!) 
 
Send an Email to me: sj.cc23@gmail.com that includes the page number with 
the image on and your name by Tuesday 22nd March  and I will select a winner 
at random to win a scrummy Easter Egg, that I’ll even try to get to you before 
the day itself! όbƻΣ LΩƳ ƴƻǘ ȅƻƭƪƛƴƎ ȅƻǳΗ Iƻǿ ŜƎƎ-citing!)  
 
 

GOOD LUCK!!! 


